It may not be a scientific fact but I think it could be proven over and over again that fruit growers are nice people.  Due to the jostling that has occurred this year because of poor crops in different regions I have had the opportunity to meet different growers, sometimes just by phone, but each one a pleasure to converse with.  We speak the same language and understand each others’ frustrations. In parts of the state where orchards are miles apart it helps to know that there are others in the same boat…or on the same tractor.
I have to admit to having some fun on the farm this year by growing pumpkins.  The day after the late April frost a neighbor asked if I would like to farm 3 acres in the back of his place.  He thought I was going to plant corn but that didn’t sound like fun. My crop consultant no doubt had his share of chuckles, but right now they are orange and they are round.  I am pretty sure I won’t be making it a yearly ritual because I kept waiting for them to grow to waist height but they are still at ground level.  Although there is a longer return on investment for fruit I never understood why things that grow on the ground are less expensive than those that grow on trees. With my own pumpkin field I have become the favorite grandma and aunt in the family.
Today looks to be a total rainout.  There is a lot of packing to get caught up on but I am wondering when people in arid climates get that kind of work done. Not quite sure what I did wrong but we are stretched for labor after several of the crew headed south a few weeks ago.  I thought labor would be the least of this season’s worries.  Fortunately the guys that are here are happy to work and know what they are doing.
Remember to set aside the end of January for the Mid-Atlantic Fruit and Vegetable Convention.  Each year there seems to be more packed into the program.  I encourage you to plan to attend and to enjoy the company of other growers while learning the latest progress in research or trends in marketing.

